PASTORAL COUNCIL MINUTES 

September 8, 2010

 

Members present: Chris Beckman, Charmaine Owens, Fr. John, John Schmitz, Ralph McCausland, Cindy Livingston, Clare McCulla, Mary Padgett, Mary Alice Kramer, Lynette Drake, Deacon Jim

Unable to attend: Eva Higgins, Matthew Mittelstaedt, Jim Grant

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm

Opening prayer was lead by Clare McCulla.

 

Fr. John’s Report

Several members of our parish attended Bishop Paprocki’s welcome mass in Teutopolis.  

 

Fr. John will serve as a member of the Presbyteral Council which is made up of 2 priests from each deanery.

 

A Catholic Worker House will soon be a reality in Charleston.  A few EIU students will live there, paying rent.  A board is being formed with students and community members to draft guidelines and policies.  Roy Lanham is talking with a realtor.

 

Fr. John will be gone September 20 – 23 for the Priest’s Convocation held in Decatur.

 

The Faith and Light group began meeting again Sept. 11th.

 

Spanish Masses will be offered at the Newman Center the 3rd Saturday of the Month at 8:30 am.

 

SVdP will host a Walk for the Poor on Sat., Oct. 2nd.

 

Oct. 3rd is Respect Life Sunday.  A Living Rosary will be prayed that evening at 7pm in the church.  It will be led by our HS youth.

 

Charmaine’s Report

Religious Ed began 9/15.  Enrollment is at 180.

 

A Protecting God’s Children Seminar will be held on 9/27.  Anyone over the age of 18 who has contact with our children is mandated to attend.

 

Why Catholic sign up begins 9/12.  Sessions begin the week of Oct. 3rd.

 

Old Business

Parish fall picnic to be held 9/25 at Lincoln Log Cabin.  Mass at 4pm and a cookout to follow.  Sign up sheet posted in vestibule.

 

The Feast of St. Charles will be celebrated on Sun., Nov. 7th at 12 noon.  A spaghetti dinner will be served complete with spumoni ice cream and pizzelles.  
 

Other Matters

A list of upcoming dates/events was presented to the council.

 

All were reminded that after the meeting a Guadeloupian Rosary would be prayed in the church, led by the KCs.
 

The meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm with the recitation of the Hail Mary.

 

Our next meeting will be Wed., Oct. 6th at 7pm.  Opening prayer will be lead by Charmaine.
